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8/12/20

       MINUTES
SHREWSBURY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING




                                AUGUST 12, 2020
PRESENT:  Mayor Michael Sharkey, Fred Arbogast, Richard Buchanan, Ted Nadobny,
Stephen Mayoryk, Keith Wills, and Mike Weaver via Zoom and Mark Beran via Zoom until entering the meeting in person as noted below 
OTHERS

PRESENT:  Brian L. Sweitzer, Supt. of Public Works; Jeffrey L. Rehmeyer II, Esq.; 

Anthony Newberry; Dianne Rees; Mike Billet, Supervisor of Rose EMS;
Stan Walters, EMA; Nick Caruccio, Anna Englestad and Brad Dauberman of

Shrewsbury Vol. Fire Department; Kim Butcher, Mayor of New Freedom
Borough and Erica Rearich of the New Freedom Borough Intergovernmental
Committee

The regular meeting of the Borough Council convened at 7:00 p.m. in the Borough municipal building, 35 West Railroad Avenue, with President Buchanan presiding.  As occurred last month, all wore masks and were socially distanced.
CITIZEN'S COMMENTS

Dianne Rees of 14 Woodland Drive, was present to voice her concern about a recent EMS call where she felt the medics didn’t follow proper protocol on a July 14 call and to voice her concern about future growth.  Rose Ambulance Supervisor, Mike Billet, explained that under Act 267, procedures changed with regard to placing an injured person that could have trauma to the spine on a flat board and neck collar, that is why the injured person was asked to walk.  He reviewed the performance by the EMS crew with two doctors who confirmed they handled the situation correctly.  As far as expanding service in the area, it is believed there is not enough activity for three ambulance services in the area.  Mike Billet would like to see an ALS chase truck located in the Borough.  He said as of June 1, Rose Ambulance hired its own paramedics.  Previously, they relied on paramedics from Pinnacle Health System.  He said Rose Ambulance’s costs for the year runs around $600,000.00.  It loses money especially from Medicare patients where Medicare decides to reimburse only between $500.00 – 550.00 per call when the actual cost is $1,800.00.  The Borough pays Rose Ambulance around $37,000.00 with donation and for worker’s compensation and other benefits.  F. Arbogast mentioned the Public Safety Committee should take a look at this.  Mike Billet stated he would provide any call history information the Committee would like.  After this discussion, Dianne Rees stated she was satisfied with the answers.              
Anthony Newberry of 30 Whitcraft Lane, was present regarding the Junior Council Person position.  Anthony introduced himself and spoke about why he would like to serve.
S. Mayoryk moved to appoint Anthony Newberry as a Junior Council Person.
T. Nadobny seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.  The Pledge will be administered at next month’s meeting.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes for the July meeting were approved by unanimous consent.

APPROVAL OF EXPENDITURES AND REPORT OF ACCOUNTS

F. Arbogast moved to approve the expenditures and report of accounts for July.
S. Mayoryk seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

APPROVAL OF PAYROLL REGISTER

F. Arbogast moved to approve the July 13 and 27 payroll registers.

T. Nadobny seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT BUSINESS

Codes Enforcement  
The May report was received.

Southern Regional Police Department – Mayor Sharkey
The Department has seen an increase in domestic calls as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic.  A few officers were out of service at times due to contact with people who tested positive for COVID-19.  The Intergovernmental Agreement Committee has been meeting but it is not ready to make a recommendation as to any formula changes.

EMA Report – Stan Walters
Stan was present to give an update on the COVID-19 pandemic in York County.

Water & Sewer – Supt. Sweitzer
Exit 4 Water Line Project
The final connections were completed on July 1.  A requisition was received for payment in the amount of $117,856.05 to Wexcon.

T. Nadobny moved to pay Wexcon the amount of $117,856.05.

F. Arbogast seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
Essex Circle Drive/Woodland Drive Water Project
The final payment is $115,748.90 to Wexcon.

T. Nadobny moved to pay Wexcon the amount of $115,748.90

S. Mayoryk seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
K. Wills entered the meeting at 8:00 p.m.

New Freedom Treatment Plant Project
The Volute Press Project will be finished late this year or early next year.  Replacement will take three weeks during which time sludge will be hauled away three times a day to the York City Waste Water Treatment Plant.  Planning will take place in 2021 for the large plant upgrade to regain capacity hopefully to 2.6 MGD.  It is currently permitted for 2.25 MGD but the actual capacity at this time due to State discharge mandates is 1.7 MGD.  

Public Roads & Lighting – M. Sharkey/Supt. Sweitzer
Traffic Calming
Officer Lawrence will perform traffic counts and speed studies on Covington Drive and East Tolna Road beginning on August 17 and will be finished on September 20.  The Committee should be able to meet on October 5.  Erica Rearich stated her friend said traffic has increased on Brandywine Drive.
Public Lands, Buildings and Finance – F. Arbogast
Municipal Building Windows
A price of $9,500.00 was received last year to paint the windows on the municipal building.  The Public Works Department, with the help of the summer help, painted the windows this summer.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
SOLICITOR'S REPORT

North Interceptor
Sol. Rehmeyer stated the costs associated with upgrading the line and pump station will benefit those customers using the line and pump station and, therefore, the costs may be recovered from those customers.

Snow Plow Bid Specifications
The bid specifications were advertised and are scheduled to be opened on September 9 at 3:30 p.m. and awarded at the meeting that evening.

Wellhead Protection Ordinance
Sol. Rehmeyer is in the process of amending the ordinance to provide definitions about bulk and non-bulk storage as well as adjusting Exhibit “B”.  A question arose with regard to enforcement of the ordinance.  The ordinance contemplates that the zoning officer or another representative of the Borough can be involved in the administration and enforcement.  Since Supt. Sweitzer sometimes must make determinations from an administrative perspective, it is recommended that Council appoint Brian as a Borough Official responsible for the administration and enforcement of the Wellhead Protection Ordinance.
T. Nadobny moved that Brian L. Sweitzer be appointed as a Borough Official who is responsible for the administration and enforcement of the Wellhead Protection Ordinance.

K. Wills seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Amendment to Buffer Easement
The Borough was contacted by Earnest and Linda Tanner, 12 Fawn Drive, as another evergreen tree in the buffer zone has died due to a larger evergreen tree owned by Karen Harris at 206 Cardinal Drive.  A tree marked on Exhibit A will be removed.
S. Mayoryk moved to approve and to sign the Amendment to the Buffer Easement Agreement.

F. Arbogast seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

License Agreement
A license agreement was prepared between the Borough and D.J. Mgmnt & Services, LLC for the placement of picnic tables by D.J. Mgmnt & Services, LLC on 100 South Main Street, owned by the Borough.
T. Nadobny moved to approve and to sign the License Agreement.

F. Arbogast seconded. The motion carried with all voting in favor.


Water Meter Replacement
Letters were sent to 19 non-responsive property owners who failed to contact the Borough to have their water meters replaced.  To date, 13 have replaced their meters and one has contacted the Borough to schedule an appointment for replacement.
New Freedom Borough and Sewer Issues
An invoice was received dated July 13 that included the Borough’s share of the contracted bid price when that contractor has not been paid by New Freedom Borough as yet.  This was questioned and a second invoice dated August 7 was received for engineering costs in the amount of $34,076.82; Control Systems 21 - $24,827.23; Johnson Controls - $185.16; and George Kelso Co. - $14,785.11.

T. Nadobny moved to pay New Freedom Borough the amount of $73,874.32 pending recommendation by the Pennvest Special Engineer.

S. Mayoryk seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Public Safety, Welfare and Personnel – F. Arbogast
Front Desk Clerk
Kim Dettinger has resigned from the position of Front Desk Clerk but will remain as the subcontracted bookkeeper receiving a Form 1099. The solicitor will review the transition from an employment law perspective.
Donation to Fire Company
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the fire company has lost revenue with not having the carnival and golf tournament.  A letter was received from a household in the Borough that they donated $1,000.00 to the fire company and are challenging others to do the same.  Mayor Sharkey stated that perhaps he and Council could donate $1,000.00 by donating their salary back to the Borough.  Mayor stated he would forego his salary for the rest of his term.  Others stated they would donate as well.
Secretary's Report – C. Bosley

Trick or Treat
Since Halloween is on a Saturday this year, it was decided to designate October 31 from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m. as Trick or Treat night.  Residents who do not want to be visited should not turn on their porch lights.

Annual Tree Lighting
Due to COVID-19, the tree lighting may be a little different this year.  It will still be advertised in the newsletter for Sunday, December 6.
Pension Investments
The R.J. Hall Company recommended a few additional accounts be added staying within the 60/40 split.  The plan is in good shape.

York Adams Tax Bureau – M. Sharkey
A breakdown of collections through July 31 was received which shows that the July 2020 earned income tax payments put the year to date total at 2.67% greater than the 2019 employer payments as of July 31, 2019.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Sidewalks – Resolution To Request a Grant
C. S. Davidson sent updated information and a map showing the areas to be included.  The project included three municipalities and multiple shopping areas and it ties in with the I-83 project.  The total project estimate is $1.6 million for stamped concrete with the Borough’s share being around $350,000.00.
M. Beran entered the meeting at 9:33 p.m.

There was a lengthy discussion of whether other tax payers should pay to help repair another property owner’s sidewalk (i.e., should the Borough share of the total project cost come from general tax revenue or directly from the owners of the real property upon which the sidewalks are located).  After the discussion and since the consensus of the majority of Council was that the monies should come from general tax revenue because sidewalk improvements can benefit all who own property in the Borough and/or use the sidewalks, a vote was taken as follows:

S. Mayoryk moved to proceed with the Resolution to be filed as part of a grant for sidewalks in the amount of $1,154,532.81.
K. Wills seconded.  A roll call vote was taken with a yes vote being in favor of the motion.
M. Beran


yes, in favor

K. Wills


yes, in favor

S. Mayoryk


yes, in favor

T. Nadobny


yes, in favor

F. Arbogast


yes, in favor

R. Buchanan

no, opposed

M. Weaver


yes, in favor

NEW BUSINESS
COMMUNICATIONS

ADJOURNMENT
T. Nadobny moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:46 p.m.
S. Mayoryk seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Submitted by Cindy L. Bosley, Sec.
